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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 19th August 2024 
Term 3 Week 6 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

/// 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day  
2.30pm Chat and snack in 

the Undercover area 
2.45pm Liturgy in Family 

Groups 
 

6.30pm Trivia Night in Gym 
 

Thursday 5th September 
Last day for Book Club Issue 

6 Orders 
 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 
Please note corrected dates 

Year 5 Camp  

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 

Do you remember dressing up for Book Week when you were at school? As we celebrate 
Book Week across the Country this week, I am happy to inform you that Book Week remains 
alive and well in our schools today. 
 
As the first educators of your children, you all know the importance of reading with your 
children every day. Regular practice helps develop strong literacy skills as well as an interest 
in the wider world. One thing that we sometimes forget is the importance of modelling 
reading to our children. When our children see their parents reading by choice on a regular 
basis, they can also come to understand the value of reading for pleasure. Escaping into an 
adventure, enjoying a romance or solving a mystery, reading for pleasure really can’t be 
underrated. Even just ten or fifteen minutes daily can be enough to engender a love of 
reading for the rest of our lives. Not a bad habit to 
develop at all! 
 
As we highlight great literature at school this 
week, let’s take the opportunity to switch off the 
Television, put away the technology and enjoy the 
shared experience of jumping into a good story 
together. Who knows where it might lead? 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 
Mark Hogbin 
 

 
Pick Up & Drop off Times 
Please note that our school gates open at 8.15am each morning. Children should not be left 
unsupervised in front of the school before that time. You can ensure your child’s safety by 
not bringing them to school before 8.15am when the first supervision commences, and the 
school gates are opened. 
 
Police Presence at School 
Some families have been concerned about a police presence at our school last week. While 
the police were in Fortune Street, they did not attend our school. We might sometimes think 
of Fortune Street as our own school driveway since it is a no through road, but it is a public 
road, and the police will monitor this area just as they do all other areas across Ballarat. 
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday Aug 18, 2024    Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B)    Gospel: John 6:51-58   
I am that bread from heaven! Everyone who eats it will live forever. My flesh is the life-giving bread I give to the 
people of this world. They started arguing with each other and asked, “How can he give us his flesh to eat?” Jesus 
answered: I tell you for certain that you won't live unless you eat the flesh and drink the blood of the Son of Man. 
But if you do eat my flesh and drink my blood, you will have eternal life, and I will raise you to life on the last day. 
My flesh is the true food, and my blood is the true drink. If you eat my flesh and drink my blood, you are one with 
me, and I am one with you. The living Father sent me, and I have life because of him. Now everyone who eats my 
flesh will live because of me. The bread that comes down from heaven isn't like what your ancestors ate. They 
died, but whoever eats this bread will live forever. (Gospel passage taken from CEV)  
 

Our Challenge: How do we live as a part of a Eucharistic Community? 
 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
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Curriculum News 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy 2024 Book Week 
 

 
 

Congratulations to the following books that won this 
year's CBCA Book of the Year Awards. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Book of the Year Younger Readers 

 

Book of the Year Early Childhood 

 

 
Picture Book of the Year 

 

Eve Pownall Award
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CBCA Award for New Illustrator 

 

6 Surprising Facts about Reading that prove it all adds up 
1.  Reading for 6 minutes a day reduces stress by 68% 
2.  When children have a home library, as little as 20 books of their own, they achieve 3 more years of  
     schooling than children who don't have any books at home 
3.  Read 20 minutes a day and you'll read 1,800,000 words per year 
4.  Children who read 1,000,000 words a year are in the top 2% of reading achievement 
5.  Children learn 4,000 to 12,000 words per year through reading 
6.  If you read just one book a day to your child, they will have read 1825 books by their 5th birthday- Every 
     Day Counts. Every book Counts. 
 
Book Week celebrations here at St Francis Xavier will include: 

 Daily reading in the Library by an adult or our wonderful Library Leaders (first break) 
 Nightly bedtime reading on our Facebook page 
 Dress up day on Friday Theme: Reading is Magic ideas include Wizards, Witches, Fairies, Harry 

Potter, Unicorns  

 

 

 

        Happy Book Week to All. 
 
 
 

 
Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement     
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Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 4: Families and communities are informed and involved in promoting child safety and 
wellbeing. 
 

Book Week is one of my most beloved weeks of the year! A whole week committed to enjoying books and celebrating 
the love of reading. 
 

It’s not only the enjoyment of sharing books and stories as well as dressing up as your favourite book character on 
Friday - to me it always brings back such great memories of dressing up for my own Book Week Parades at primary 
school and being read to as a little one. 
 

One of my earliest memories is of my beautiful mum reading me and helping me to collect the whole Beatrix Potter 
‘Peter Rabbit’ series. I still cannot help but smile when I think of mischievous Peter as he gets into the garden of 
Mr McGregor. 
 

In turn, reading books as often as possible is a time of important connection with my two year old nephew and my 
Foundation class. It is a tradition that we all do together and it has valued meaning for us.  
 

Another fond memory from my primary school years were the ‘Wicked’ Books by Paul Jennings and Morris Gleitzman. 
Have a read of the blurb below, it may bring back some amazing memories for you all as well! 
 

Something very weird is happening to Dawn and Rory. And it’s not just their new step-family. Slurping slobberers want 
to suck their bones out. Strange steel sheep want to smash them to pieces. Giant frogs want to crunch them up. Cruel 
killer creepers want to squeeze the life out of them. Their parents can’t help them. Dawn and Rory are on their own. It’s 
wild. It’s wacky. It’s WICKED! 
 
Sending cheers your way and happy reading! 
 

 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  
 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Eureka Division Basketball    Good luck to the students that will represent SFX at this Friday's Division Basketball 
tournament at Selkirk Stadium. We will be represented by 5 teams and it promises to be a fantastic basketball event. 
 
Good luck Archer    This week, Yr 6 student Archer Spackman will be participating in the School Sport Australia 
National Cross Country Championships in Melbourne where he will represent Victoria. We wish him all the very best 
and we are very proud of his achievements and efforts. 
 
Good luck to all of the students and staff that will be involved in sporting finals beginning this weekend! 

 
Term 3 Calendar: 

 Week 6 - Friday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 8 - Friday Sep 6th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 @ St James 

 Week 9 - Thursday Sep 12th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (qualifiers from BCPS Aths- Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 

Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Monday Oct 7th - Friday Oct 11th - Swimming Program Yr 1 & 2 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 11th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths- Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 3 - Friday Oct 25th - Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Club (selected students from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 4 - Wednesday Oct 30th - Eureka Division Cricket @ TBC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 4 - Friday Nov 1st - Junior Sports Day @ Russell Square (All students from F - Yr 2) 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 
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SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to Mr Down, Mr Carroll or drop into the office. 
 
Have an awesome week. 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator         
 

Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 

Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help pack our hot 
lunches for an hour, 11am to 12noon. Please sign up here if you are free to help.  
 

Hot Lunches 
signup.com 

 

     

 
 

 

 

 

            

 

Attachments 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    16th August    Hosted by FTW    Theme: Compassion 
We treat others the way we would like to be treated.  Compassion means to feel the suffering of others and to help 

ease that suffering.  We show compassion to others because Jesus teaches us how to care. 
 

FLH Leo Answer and Poppy Thomas 4GH Sienna Block and Evie Answer 

FGJ Arpan Shrestha and Hazel Fedke 4ML Maddie Purtell and James Bosworth 

FTW Mya Troon and Sophie Morvell 4BO Nellie Cheeseman and Noah Rice 

FMM Tex Olszewski and Finn Sutcliffe  5CC Elizabeth Baruwa and Harley Bye 

1JS Isla Easton and Theo McAdam  5MA Abbey Dwyer and Liam Fulcher  

1EM Zephyr Swanson and Matilda Walshe 5JW Sierra O’Reilly and Nick Hyland 

1MV Meredith Bodnar & Greyson Broadbent 6PB Morgan Morley and Molly Danaher 

2RR Cooper Roberts and Pippa Bourke 6ZA Olivia Klein and Ivy Bromley 

2CK Jimmy Faull and Darcie Richardson  6MM Hugh Farrell and Lyla Deturt 

2JS Arlo Troon and Edie Giles EE Alex Ponsonby and Bailey McCartin 

3JE Edie Young and Ned Kersley PA 
All of the musicians and choir singers for 
sharing their musical knowledge and 
skills in the next Villa TV episode! 

3JV Connor White and Ben Walshe VA Rome Davis (2RR), Annie Ludbrook (1JS) 

3DW Milla Kingston and Kade Swayn PE Evy Faull and Noah McGregor 

  
Tch Remy Hansen and Charlotte Carter 

Principal’s Award:  Toby Wilson for caring for other members of his class and being a good friend always.  
Nate Quinlan for the way he cares for all members of our school community.  For greeting people each day and for 
showing great manners. 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Community News 
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